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- Testifying against the bill 

The St. Lawrence 81 Atlantic Railroad (SLR) operates from Auburn, l\/IE to the Canadian 

border with Vermont. The SLR provides vital supply chain freight rail transportation to 

l\/laine businesses, including those that are not directly served by a rail freight siding, via 

transload and warehouse facilities. The SLR is a Class ll short line railroad that has 

transportation employees that are represented by trade unions. The SLR currently typically 

operates with two~person train crews on all freight trains. 

The bill before you today would require mandatory two-person train crew staffing on freight 

trains in the State of Maine. The SLR operates in l\/IE, NH, and VT, like many other railroads 
that engaged in interstate commerce. Allowing states to govern railroad staffing 

requirements could create dissimilar policies and requirements that are unmanageable. 

As technology evolves, the future of railroad staffing could also change. The current trend 

towards driverless trucks is an example of how technology is changing the future of 
transportation. Trucking is the direct competitor of rail freight transportation. 

Due to the interstate transportation of rail freight, railroads are governed by the Federal 

Railroad Administration as well as other U.S. government agencies, such as the Surface 

Transportation Board. Individual states lack the ability to enact laws that are the authority of 

the federal government. Allowing individual states to formulate their own polices that 
impact interstate commercewould create a patch work of differing practices and impact 
transportation nationally. Railroad preemption of state laws is governed by the Interstate 

Commerce Commission Termination Act (ICCTA), which grants exclusivejurisdiction over rail 
transportation to the federal Surface Transportation Board (STB), The ICCTA preempts state 

laws governing regulation of rail transportation. The STB has sweeping regulatory authority 

over railroad operations. The preemption provision balances national uniformity of laws and 

regulations with state-level requlation in railroad safety matters. 

Should you have further questions or need additional information, please contact me.




